
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                          Friday 13th December 2024 

Message from the  Headteacher  

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers, 

 

This is our penultimate newsletter of the term and I have to say that it has been an immense pleasure to be able to meet and 

work with so many lovely people over the past few months. I will say more about my personal experience in the final 

newsletter. 

 

The children (and their parents) made a fantastic effort to ensure that Life in Ancient Egypt was as authentic as possible. The 

children looked fantastic and they were able to really experience life in the court of Akhetaten. It was a thoroughly enjoyable 

hands - on experience and thank you to the many parent volunteers who assisted. I would like to see more drama (of a positive 

nature!) at Hujjat Primary School, generally. It is a subject that helps children to gain the valuable skill of public speaking and it 

helps to develop them as writers. The challenge is to find a playscript that is suitable for our school and is in line with our 

values but this is something we would hope to have up and running in Spring term. 

 

Thank you to all the parents that responded to our request for your attendance to speak with the children in January about 

your work. We haven’t forgotten you and a timetable will be with you shortly. Thank you to the parents that responded to the 

Comms survey. All surveys are reviewed by our trustees and your thoughts and comments are extremely valuable to us. 

Year 4 boys are coming at the end of their swimming experience and given that this was our first foray into this activity, it has 

gone reasonably well. It will be the turn of the girls soon and we are conscious that some of the days booked fall within 

Ramadan—this is something we will give more thought to next year.  

Year 2 have enjoyed a wonderful trip to Windsor castle where they were able to learn more about British monarchs. Thank you 

to our teachers and volunteers who made the day possible.  

 

As I have mentioned drama, things appeared quite dramatic on Thursday evening. Our very cooperative neighbours at Harrow 

College had to close their entrance due to some urgent works and they had to use our exit gate to enter their car park. The exit 

is shared by the school and the college and we are grateful for the fact that they had sent someone to direct the traffic. 

 

In the meantime, have a lovely weekend. 

Mr. Syed 
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Message from the Faith Leader  
Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,  

 

As part of developing the value of respect this half term, we 

have been learning about respecting others. We shared a story 

from the life of the holy Prophet (saw) about respecting elders 

and reflected on verse 23 of Surah 17 which teaches us to do 

good to and respect our parents.  

 

Alhamduliallah we were so grateful for all the wonderful treats 

we received at school this week. It really lifted our spirits and 

put a smile on our faces. JazakAllah—May Allah (SWT) reward 

you.  

 

May Allah (SWT) continue to help us show respect and kindness 

to one and all, particularly for our parents and carers who do 

so much for us.  

  

Praying you have a blessed weekend. 

 

Mrs Jessa 



 Pupils’ of the Week 
6th December 

Pupils’ of the Week 
13th December 

An Noor  Fatimah Hadi 

Al Haqq Zain Batool 

Al Kareem Layla Amir 

Al Hakeem Alisha Hussain S 

Al Khaaliq Ali P Inaya 

Al Wahhaab Zeena Iraj 

Ar Raoof Ali K Lena 

Ash Shakoor Iptisam Amaal 

As Saboor Ali M Sofia 

Al Wadood Ali Ashar Zakariyya 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to              

Ash Shakoor                                   

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 99% 

w.e. 6th December 

Well done to 

Ar Raoof & Al Wadood                                         

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 97.7%      

w.e. 13th December 

‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons 

and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved 

Prophet (PBUH).  The value for this half term is Respect. We are very 

proud of our pupils demonstrating this value! 



 
Additional Information: 
 

School Winter Warmer Lunch 

On Wednesday 18th December all the school children will enjoy a 
Winter Warmer lunch with staff. 

On the day everyone can wear a winter jumper of their choice and 
donate a voluntarily contribution of £1 at:    

https://hujjatprimary.org/donate.  

All money collected will be donated towards the school.  

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

Fire Brigade Visit for EYFS  Monday 16th December  

RAF Museum-Virtual Workshop On Aeroplanes 
(In School) for Year 1 

Monday 16th December 

School Winter Warmer Lunch Wednesday 18th December  

End Of Term 
No activity clubs or wrap around care  
afterschool on this day. 

Friday 20th December 1.10pm finish, 
please collect your child latest by 
1.30pm.  
 

Staff Training Day/ School closed for  
pupils  

Monday 6th January 

School Reopens for all pupils (Spring Term) Tuesday 7th January 

https://hujjatprimary.org/donate

